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                     2008
Volume 11, Issue 2

Hello ROTC Alumni, can 
it be that we are half  way 
through 2008?  Has it been 
a year already?  When one 
is having fun, time does fly!  
There have been a number 
of  events this year which 
I shall address and at the 
same time hope I shall not 
put you to sleep while you 
read this letter. Let me sum-
marize some of  the events 
and then I will talk about 
each:

1. The Gamecock ROTC Battalion is 60 years old in 2008.
2. LTC Chip Hester, PMS from 2005 to June 2008 has retired 
and now resides in Savanna, GA.
3. LTC Richard E. White, new PMS, arrived in August to 
assume command of  the Gamecock Battalion.
4. The ROTC Alumni Chapter has formulated a plan to estab-
lish a scholarship endowment.
5. The 08, Military Alumni of  the year is COL. Terry Quarles.
6. We have two new board directors for the chapter:  Clayton 
Scott and David Bowles.
	 Homecoming will be the 17-19 Oct. 2008.  The Alumni 
Chapter Banquet will be held on Friday night, 17 Oct. in the 
Gamecock Center, Stephenson Hall at 1800 hrs (6:00 PM).  
As in the past the dress will be casual (no ties).  Come enjoy 
time with the cadets and your fellow alumni and friends.  Res-
ervations can be made by calling the ROTC Department at 
1-256-782-5601 or e-mailing rotc@jsu.edu.
	 LTC Chip Hester, serving as Professor of  Military Sci-
ence from 2005 to 2008, has retired and now resides in Sa-
vanna, GA.  Chip’s leadership and management propelled the 
Gamecock Battalion upward to an enrollment of  just less than 
100, with rankings in the top 10 percent of  all the schools in 
the southeast region.   We wish Chip and his family the best in 
retirement and challenges in his new occupation.
	 LTC Richard E. White, the new PMS, is no stranger to 
JSU.  Richard is a graduate of  JSU and served as the assistant 
PMS of  the department back in 1997-99.  Now as the PMS 
he is looking forward to applying his vast experience in the 
development of  the cadets and the school’s program.  Read 
more of  LTC White on page 2.
	 We welcome two (2) new directors to the Chapter board:  
Clayton Scott, class of  1963, and David Bowles, class of  1980.  

Their biographies are within this newsletter.  If  you are 
interested in volunteering for a director’s position or any 
other function to assist the chapter pick up the phone or e-
mail me.  
	 Tom Finley, director for this chapter for the past five 
years has stepped down as a director.  We want to thank him 
once again for his fine work, service and support as a direc-
tor.  Tom continues to reside in Decatur, AL.  
	 Congratulations to Col. Terry Quarles on being selected 
as JSU’s Military Alumnus of  the Year for 2008.  Continue to 
read this newsletter for more information on Col. Quarles.  
We hope we can get Col. Quarles out of  Texas and back to 
JSU for the banquet in October.
	 The scholarship program is one of  which all of  you can 
be very proud.  Larry Lee and Therman Greene and their 
committee have out done themselves this year with 22 cadets 
on scholarships.  The Chapter wants to thank all the sponsors 
and donors that have made this program a success.  Larry and 
Therman have also been the driving force to add a new level 
to the scholarship program by the establishment of  an ROTC 
Endowment.  The Endowment will not be replacing the an-
nual scholarships now given to the cadets.  The endowment 
will be for the long term commitment of  providing scholar-
ships in the out years.  The program is designed to establish a 
$25,000.00 base fund and then as time moves on more money 
can and will be added to the fund.  Hopefully in three years 
disbursement of  funds to cadets can commence.  The fund 
allows all alumni to donate small amounts and large amounts 
of  money to build the fund.  The endowment will be a per-
petual growth fund for the out years.  You can contact the 
Foundation Department at JSU to make your donation to this 
endowment.
	 Please read page 3 concerning the ROTC annual and the 
endowment scholarship programs for further information. 
In this regard we want to thank Dr. William A. Meehan, JSU 
President, and the University for providing matching funds to 
support the Annual Scholarship Program.
	 We are not yet sure, but this could be the last of  the 
paper newsletters to our alumni.  We may have to convert our 
newsletter and place the letter on the web.  Since this decision 
has not been finalized stay tuned for events to come.
	 Finally, I want to thank all the officers and directors of  
your chapter who have admirably assisted me in my second 
year as your president.  I look forward to seeing all of  you at 
the ROTC Banquet.

–Cliff  Lanham

Jacksonville State University
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ROTC Update From The PMS

In This Issue
ROTC Alumni Scholarship Program..................................................................................................3 

Recently Commissioned Military for 2007-2008...............................................................................4

National Alumni Association Membership Information.....................................................................4

New Chapter Director........................................................................................................................5

Tidbits from Alumni...................................................................................................................... 5-6

Colonel Terry L. Quarles ...................................................................................................................7

Birth of Jacksonville ROTC ..............................................................................................................8

60th Anniversary of ROTC at JSU ....................................................................................................9

Homecoming ..................................................................................................................................10

Missing ROTC Alumni....................................................................................................................11

Chapter Officers and Directors.........................................................................................................12

New Professor of  Military Science Remarks
I am LTC Richard White, the new Gamecock Professor of  Military Science, 
replacing LTC Henry “Chip” Hester, who departed JSU after three years of  
leading this great program.  My personal best wishes to him and his family as 
they begin a new chapter in life. I am a native of  Albertville, Alabama, and 
no stranger to JSU from 1985-1989, I was a cadet there when I was commis-
sioned a Second Lieutenant of  Infantry and awarded a BS in Military Science.  
from 1997-1999, I served the JSU ROTC Department as an Assistant Profes-
sor of  Military Science during which time I earned a MS in Criminal Justice.  

I look forward to this next experience as the Professor of  Military Science 
and would like to personally thank Dr. Meehan and the University for allow-
ing me to be part of  this absolutely wonderful program. The JSU ROTC 
Department has by far the most impressive facilities, support of  the Univer-
sity, and support of  its ROTC alumni bar none.  It’s because of  you and your 
support that the reputation of  the program has become, “WHAT RIGHT 
LOOKS LIKE” drawing tomorrow’s future officers to join its ranks.  As I 
write this brief  introduction, I am focused on continuing to uphold the high 
standards and exceptional performance that JSU and its ROTC Department 

are known for.  I pledge to continue to build upon its already rock solid foundation.   If  you are on campus, please feel 
free to stop by Rowe Hall for a visit, call me at 256-782-5601 or e-mail Richard.E.White@us.army.mil.  My wife Coni and I 
look forward to meeting you and serving the Corp of  Cadets over the next few years!  

Respectfully,
Richard E. White
LTC, IN
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Alumni Scholarship Program

The Scholarship Program continued to grow this past year. 
For School Year 2008-2009, twenty nine[29] Scholarships will 
be awarded to deserving Cadets as selected by the ROTC 
Selection Board. This Board consists of  the Professor of  
Military Science, an academic Professor, a National Guard 
Representative, a Cadre NCO, and ROTC Alumni Represen-
tative. These are for $500 each and when matched by the JSU 
National Alumni Association become $1000 per recipient. 
Worth recognition of  outstanding support are:

MRS PEARL WILLIAMS- This year Mrs Williams will 
sponsor eight[8] Scholarships in memory of  her son, Major 
Dwayne Williams, who was killed by terrorists on September 
11, 2001, while working in the Pentagon.

DEWEY E. TATE- Dewey continues to sponsor five[5] 
Scholarships. He is a JSU ROTC graduate of  1962 and de-
sires to give back to the institution that made him successful.

Cumulative donations for the ROTC Scholarship Program 
[Alumni and sponsors] since the beginning of  the program 
are:

Donation	           School Year  
 

$8,500                          2003-2004                                                  

$8,000                          2004-2005                                                  

$9,500                          2005-2006                                                  

$10,000                        2006-2007                                                  

$19,000                        2007-2008                                                  

$29,000                        2008-2009                                                  

$84,000                        TOTAL                                                        
 

Following are the Cadets who received Scholarships  
for School Year 2008-2009:
Danny Rumley-Major Dwayne Williams
Lindsey Hinkle-Major Dwayne Williams
Charles Davis-Major Dwayne Williams
Michael Dickinson-Major Dwayne Williams
Alejandro Loera-Major Dwayne Williams
Tanrea Johnson-Major Dwayne Williams
Carrea Johnson-Major Dwayne Williams
Charles Knowlton-Major Dwayne Williams
   [Fall Semester only] 
Valisa Hadley-Dewey Tate
Christopher Persons-Dewey Tate
Saquindra Pugh-Dewey Tate

Andrew Blount-Dewey Tate
Archie Emerson-Dewey Tate
Kyle Sherman-CPT Donnie Belser
Taylor Harrington-James and Ethel Boozer
Tiffany Whiteside-Grady McBride, III [Fall Semester only]
Bobby Hill-Elite Letterman’s Club 
Mathew Shaffer-Elite Letterman’s Club 
Kyle May-Jerry McNabb
Mathew Blount-Loy Scott Lee
Michael Schreckenbach-Jerry Savage 
Lindsay Wilson-Joseph Jones, Jr 
Emily Thomas-Major James Rogan
Ebony Ortiz-Grady McBride, III
Kenneth Hammond-Military Officers Association
Jerome Bannister-Fort McClellan Credit Union
David Stanton-ROTC Alumni Chapter 
Margaret Drouet-ROTC Alumni Chapter 
Brett Simonelli-Major Dwayne Williams

JSU ROTC Alumni Chapter 
Endowment Scholarship[s]

The ROTC Chapter Board has voted to establish a 
“Endowment Fund” to perpetuate the scholarships for 
JSU. To establish this type of  Scholarship Program, the 
Chapter must raise $25,000.00 within the next three 
years. This may sound like a lot of  money, but it will 
only provide for one annual scholarship based on the 
funds yield. The principal will never be touched. Only 
the funds yield will be used for scholarship awards. The 
number of  Scholarships to be awarded annually can 
be extrapolated by increments of  $25,000 available in 
the Endowment Fund. These means that the fund will 
have to grow over the years and the principal level be 
reestablished at a higher level.

The ROTC Alumni Chapter requests that all JSU 
Alumni, students, staff  and associates join with the 
Chapter in raising these monies. Please send your con-
tribution [tax deduct able] to: JSU Foundation, JSU, 700 
Pelham Road N, Jacksonville, Al 36265. In the for sec-
tion of  your financial document indicate: JSU ROTC 
Scholarship Endowment Fund.

ROTC Update From The PMS
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COMMISSIONED  on 26 October 2007
Jason S. Keasler, Military Intelligence, active duty

COMMISSIONED on 2 May 2008
Robert E. Brooks, III, Medical Service Corps, active duty
Thomas L. Jones, Field Artillery, Reserve Duty
Kevin H. Sudsberry, Adjutant General’s Corps, active duty

COMMISSIONED on 6 June 2008
Larry Q. Lowrance, Adjutant General’s Corps, active duty
Christopher S. Payne, Quartermaster Corps, active duty

COMMISSIONED on 8 August 2008
Jerome L. Stokes, Engineers Corps, reserve duty

Our Most Recently Commissioned Military
for 2007 and 2008

Join the JSU National Alumni 
Association And the ROTC 

Alumni Chapter

(Membership in the National Association 
conveys membership in the Chapter)

DUES
Annual: $25 single, $40 husband and wife
Life: $500 single, $750 husband and wife

Send your dues to: JSU Alumni Affairs, 700 
Pelham Rd. N, Jacksonville, AL 36265

Make checks payable to JSU Alumni 
Association

(To pay by credit card, contact the Alumni 
Affairs Office by dialing 800-231-5291, 
ext. 0 and ask for the Alumni Office)

Congratulations to the Second Lieutenants who joined the ranks of Gamecock Officers during the past year. A total 
of 1,413 students have now been commissioned at JSU/ROTC since the first Class of 1950. 

Friday, Oct. 17, 2008:

7:30 a.m.   Golf Tournament – Silver Lakes Golf Course, 
                   Glencoe, AL ($75 per person includes green 
                   fees, cart, and lunch. Prizes will be awarded)

5:30 – 6:45 p.m.  Mixer/Social – Tent area near football 
                             stadium. 

7:00 – 9:30 p.m.  Greek Step Show – Leone Cole 
                             Auditorium $7 per person (pay at door)

Saturday, Oct. 18, 2008:

8:00–10 a.m.  Homecoming 
                       float preparation 

1:00 p.m.  Parade

1:30–3:30 p.m.  Tailgate activities 
                           tent area near 
                           football stadium

4:00 p.m.  JSU vs. Murray State

Post game  Alumni party at 
                    alumni house 
                    ($10 per person)

JSU AFRICAN-AMERICAN ALUMNI 
HOMECOMING CELEBRATION
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Saturday, Oct. 18, 2008:

8:00–10 a.m.  Homecoming 
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1:00 p.m.  Parade

1:30–3:30 p.m.  Tailgate activities 
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Dave Bowles received 
his commission from 
Jacksonville State in 1980.  
After spending eight years 
in the Regular Army in 
the Aviation Branch, he 
resigned his commission 
and joined the New Jersey 
Army National Guard in 
the Active-Guard and Re-
serve Program.  He con-
tinued his active service 
through 2000, retiring as 
a Lieutenant Colonel.  His 

service includes assignments in Texas, Alabama, New 
Jersey, Maryland, Germany and Virginia.  He is married 
to Abigail  and has two daughters, Kristen and Emily.  
He is currently employed by EG&G Technical Services 
as the Manager of  the Training Technologies Team in 
Norfolk, Virginia.
Clayton Scott graduated from JSU in May 1962, with a 
B.S. in Biology/Chemistry and was commissioned in Armor. 
His first assignment was at Ft. Wainwright, Alaska where he 
served as an Infantry, Cavalry and tank Platoon leader, and 
then Tank Company Executive Officer.  For the next two 
years he served as a Tank Company commander at Ft. Ben-
ning and then off to the Career course at Ft. Knox.  After a 
two year tour at Wheaton College as an Associate Professor 
of Military Science he was placed in inactive Army Reserves 
while attending Seminary School.  In Nov. 1977, he was com-
missioned. Chaplin, ( LTJG) U.S.Navy.  He served as Chaplin 
at El Toro, CA from March 1980, 1982 and then as Chaplin 
at Bahrain to 1984.  The balance of his career has been Chap-
lain with the Marines.  Clayton retired in October 1999 as a 
Commander and returned to Wedowee, Alabama.  He now 
has his own church in Wedowee, AL.

Tidbits from Alumni
Lieutenant Colonel Richard E. White is a native of Albert-
ville, Alabama.  He was commissioned a Second Lieutenant of 
Infantry and awarded a Bachelor of Science degree in Military 
Science upon graduation from Jacksonville State University 
in 1989 as a Distinguished Military Graduate.  In 1999 he 
was awarded a Masters of Science in Criminal Justice from 
Jacksonville State University.
	 Initially assigned to the 82nd Airborne Division he served 

as a Rifle Platoon Leader, Anti-Tank Platoon Leader, and 
Company Executive Officer.  During this tour he served in 
Operations Just Cause, Operation Hurricane Andrew Relief, 
Operation Dessert Shield and Operation Dessert Storm.  He 
commanded Aco 511 ABN PFDR at Ft. Rucker, AL and 
was then assigned to Ft. Polk, LA were he Commanded Aco 
509th ABN.  After completing an ROTC assignment at 
Jacksonville State University he was assigned in Korea where 
he served as the Commandant for Command Post TANGO.  
He was then assigned to 1st Armored Division in Germany 
were he served as a Battalion Operations Officer, Battalion 
Executive Officer and the Division Chief of Current Opera-
tions.  During this tour he served 15 months at Operation 
Iraqi Freedom.  Upon return to the states he was assigned 
to First Army HQ where he served as the J3 Forward for 
Joint Task Force Katrina and as the Executive Officer for the 
Commanding General of First US Army.   His most recent 
assignment was as the Battalion Commander of the 1-305th 
AR Task Force at Camp Shelby Joint Forces Training Center, 
MS where he trained all deploying RC Forces on Mounted 
Combat Operations and Mounted Gunnery, in support of 
Operation Iraqi Freedom and Enduring Freedom.  
LTC White’s military education includes: the Command and 
General Staff College, the Combined Arms Service Course, 
the Infantry Officers Basic and Advanced Course, SERE 
School, Pathfinder School, Jumpmaster School, Jungle War-
fare School, Ranger School, Air Assault School, and Airborne 
School. 
	 LTC White’s awards and decorations include the Bronze 
Star Medal, the Defense Meritorious Service Medal, the 
Meritorious Service Medal (two Oak Leaf Clusters), the Army 
Commendation Medal (one Oak Leaf Clusters), the Joint Ser-
vice Achievement Medal,  the Army Achievement Medal (two 
Oak Leaf Clusters), the National Defense Service Medal (two 
Bronze Service Stars), Southwest Asia Service Medal (two 
Bronze Service Star), the Iraq Campaign Medal,  the Global 
War on Terrorism Expeditionary Medal, the Global War on 
Terrorism Service Medal, the Korean Defense Service Medal, 
the Armed Forces Service Medal, Army Service Ribbon, the 
Overseas Service Ribbon, Kuwait Liberation Medal (Saudi), 
the Kuwait Liberation Medal (Kuwait)  the Presidential Unit 
Citation, the Army Valorous Unit Award, the Army Meritori-
ous Unit Commendation. Qualification badges include the 
Combat Infantry Badge (2nd Award), the Master Parachutist 
Badge, the Air Assault Badge, the Pathfinder Badge, and the 
coveted Ranger Tab.He is married to the former Coni Dee 
Wines of Indianapolis.  They have one daughter Valerie 
who is 6.  

New Director For Chapter
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Joe Serviss presents Gamecock departure gift to Chip Hester.

Lt. Col. Mark Sullivan (left) and his brother, Lt. Col. Tim Sullivan, are both currently serving in Iraq. They 
are residents of Huntsville.

(ROTC) Alumni



7

COL Terry L. Quarles was commissioned a Second Lieuten-
ant in the Army Reserves at Ft. Riley, Kansas (1978) through 
the Jacksonville State University ROTC program. He trans-
ferred into the ALNG and was assigned in the 20th Special 
Forces Group (Airborne-SFGA) as a Base Operations Platoon 
Leader in Signal Company. He transferred to an Operational 
Detachment Alpha (ODA) where he served initially as an 
Executive Officer, and was then named the Commander for 
an ODA. He later commanded the Company in Decatur, AL 
and was reassigned as the 20th SFGA Assistant S-3/S-3 Air 
Operations Officer. He has held positions at the Battalion and 
Group Level in 20th GRP as the BN S-2, BN S-4, GRP S-5, 
the GRP Chemical Officer and the GRP Executive Officer. 
COL Quarles commanded the Group Support Company after 
returning from Desert Storm mobilization and from late 1991 
- 1994 commanded A/1/20th SFGA moving the company 
from Montgomery to its current stationing in Auburn, AL. 
As the A/1/20th CDR he deployed this Company to Spain, 
Honduras, Panama, Guiana, and Turkey, conducted JRTC 
Rotation 93-6 in support of the 75th Ranger Regiment serv-
ing as the Special Operations Command and Control Element 
(SOCCE) CDR, and led his company through certification/
validation. COL Quarles took command of 1st BN / 20th 
SFGA in March of 1997 where he led the BN through a certi-

fication/validation, multiple-country deployments (Honduras, 
Suriname, Panama, Guiana) and culminated his BN command 
with a successful JRTC Rotation at Ft. Polk, LA. COL Quar-
les was selected for the Resident U.S. Army War College class 
of 1999 where he simultaneously completed the U.S. Army 
War College and the Graduate Assistance Program, earning a 
Masters’ degree in Public Administration from Shippensburg 
University, in Shippensburg, PA. COL Quarles returned to the 
state and has held assignments as the Comptroller-STARC, the 
Host Nation Support Director 167th TSC, 167th TSC MMC 
CDR, in 2003 he was assigned as the G-3 of 62nd Troop 
Command, Montgomery, AL, in 2006 he was assigned as the 
Commander of the Ft. McClellan Training site, and in Novem-
ber of 2007 reassigned to the ALNG JFHQ as a staff officer. 
He is employed with the United States Army as the Interagency 
Advisor to United States Army North (USARNORTH - Fifth 
Army) serving at Fort Sam Houston, TX. COL Quarles is mar-
ried to the former Dorothy G. Horsley of Mobile, AL and has a 
stepson Taylor Horsley. COL Quarles is from Boaz, AL and he 
along with Dorothy and Taylor resides in Anniston, AL.      
	 COL Quarles has a BS Degree from Jacksonville State Uni-
versity and holds a MPA Degree from Shippensburg University 
and is a graduate of the resident U.S. Army War College.  His 
military education includes completion of the Basic Airborne 
Course, Signal Officer Basic Course, Infantry Officer Basis 
Course, Special Forces Qualification Course, Static Line Jump-
master Course, Instructor Trainer Course – U.S. Army John F. 
Kennedy Special Warfare Center, Pathfinder Course, Infantry 
Officer Advanced Course, Military Freefall Parachutist Course 
(HALO), Air Force Special Operations Course, Command and 
General Staff College, Joint Special Operations Command / 
Army Special Operations Command (JSOC/ASOC) Pre-Com-
mand Courses, United States Army War College (Resident), 
and Army War College Graduate Assistance Program (Ship-
pensburg University).
	 COL Quarles military decorations and badges includes the 
Meritorious Service Medal (2 Bronze Oak Leaf Clusters), Army 
Commendation Medal (1 Bronze Oak Leaf Cluster), Army 
Achievement Medal, Army Reserve Components Achievement 
Medal (with 1 Silver Oak Leaf Cluster, 1 Bronze Oak leaf 
Cluster), National Defense Service Medal (with 1 Bronze Star), 
Armed Forces Reserve Medal (with 1 Silver Ten Year Device 
& “M” Device), Army Service Ribbon, Army Reserve Com-
ponents Overseas Training Ribbon (9), Air Force Achievement 
Medal, USA Master Parachutist Badge, USA Special Forces 
Tab, USA Pathfinder Badge, USA Military Freefall Parachutist 
Badge, Spanish Parachutist Badge, Italian Parachutist Badge, 
Honduran Parachutist Badge, and the Australian Parachutist 
Badge.

Terry L. Quarles
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World War II had come to an end in 1945, yet the world was 
truly not at peace.  The Department of  the Army activated 
a Field Artillery Senior Division, Reserve Officer’s Training 
Corp (ROTC) at Jacksonville State Teachers College on July 
11,948.  Enrollment was around 176 cadets for the school 
year of  1948-49.  By 1951, the enrollment was over 349 ca-
dets. The first full four year class to be commissioned in 1951 
was made up of  approximately 17 cadets.  

In 1954, the ROTC unit was re-designed as a General Mili-
tary Science with the branch assignments being immaterial, 
no longer Artillery.  The ROTC department was housed in 
a building on West Frances Ave across from Kitty Stone El-
ementary School.  The building is no longer there.  

Marion Johnson’50 remembers that “many of  the first classes 
of  the Jacksonville ROTC were made up of  veterans that 
had served during WW II and had returned to civilian life to 
use their educational government benefits.”  Rex Wallace’51 
recalls, “the 1948/49 classes of  ROTC were a mixture of  
prior service and young men straight from the small towns of  
north Alabama,” The junior class of  those years was made up 
of  at least twelve prior service students consisting of:  Kermit 
Hudson, William Johnson, Cecil Williams, Marion Johnson, 
George Lott, James G. White, Owen Knight, Everitt Patrick, 
Orus Kinney, William Gerstlouer, Rufus B. Bryson and Joe 
Hassell.  Some of  these lieutenants were soon to be called to 
fight another war- the Korea Conflict.  George Lott’50 was 
killed in action and Joe Hagan’51 received the Silver Star for 
bravery.

According to Johnson and Wallace “the junior class of  
1948/49 worked in concert with the newly formed cadre 
(consisting of  two officers and four non-commissioned offi-
cers), to train the incoming freshman of  1948”.  The Profes-
sor of  Military Science (PMS) for those first two years was 
Colonel Thomas B. Whitted. His tenure laid the foundation 
for the next 17 years.  LTC Richard White arriving in August 
2008 will be the 19th Professor of  Military Science at JSU.    

Until 1971, enrollment in the Army ROTC program was 
mandatory for JSU students.  In the 60 years of  military 
training 1,422 lieutenants have been commissioned from the 
Jacksonville State University Army ROTC Department.   The 
graduates have seen at least four major wars in 60 years. 

The Military Science Department today is called the Game-
cock Battalion and is ranked as one of  the top producing 
military science departments in the country.  Its enrollment 
and number commissioned each year is in the top percent-
ages within the southeast region of  the country. There are 89 
cadets enrolled in the 2008 program year.

The JSU ROTC program is healthy and growing.  To learn 
more about the JSU ROTC program, visit 
www.jsu.edu/depart/rotc

As of  May 2008, eight (8) commissioned officers have paid 
the ultimate sacrifice, losing their lives in the service of  
their country. 

Alumni Killed in Action:  

1LT George Lott, 1950, Korea, 1951
CPT Jerry W. McNabb, 1959, Vietnam, 27 June 1966
CPT Donald F. McMillan, 61, Vietnam, 2 April 1966
CPT Edward D. Pierce, 1962, Vietnam 13 March 1966
CPT Richard C. Miller, 1965, Vietnam, 3 September 1969
1LT Charles W. Davis, 1966, Vietnam, 6 October 1967
1LT Grady E. Mc Bride III, 1968, Vietnam, 4 June 1970
CPT Donnie R. Belser Jr., 2001, Iraq, 10 February 2007

Eight of  the graduates in 60 years have achieved 
General Officer rank. The General Officers are:

LTG Ronald E. Adams ‘65
MG Ivan R. Smith ‘51
MG Ivan F. Smith ‘54
MG William A. Jackson ‘56
MG Larry E. Lee ‘57
MG Fred H. Casey ‘57
MG James “Dave” Bryan ‘70
MG C.D. “Butch” Pair ‘70

Countless commissioned officers have retired from Ac-
tive, Reserves and National Guard service.  Even more have 
served, honorably and faithfully fulfilled their military obliga-
tion after completion of  Army ROTC training at JSU.

In 1996, former graduates of  the military program formed 
the JSU ROTC Alumni Chapter to promote the university, 
the ROTC program and to provide scholarships for the 
cadets attending JSU.  Presently there are some 23 cadets 
receiving scholarships from the alumni chapter.  For more 
information contact the alumni office at 800-231-5291, ext. 
5404 or visit the website at www.jsu.edu/alumni.   If  you are 
not receiving the ROTC Alumni Chapter Newsletter contact 
the alumni office today. Copies of  the alumni newsletter may 
viewed at: www.jsu.edu/depart/rotc by clicking on the 
alumni link.

Birth of Jacksonville State Reserve 
Officers Training Corp (ROTC)

COL Thomas B. Whitted
First ROTC Professor of  Military Science.
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The 1951Commissioning class

The 1950 Commissioning class

This class was commissioned in 1951.  The lieutenants of  1951 are pictured in the photo above. Left to Right:  First row:  Charles Rice, 
Horace Homesley, Joe Hagan, Harvet Stewart, Robert L. Standley, Ivan R. Smith, Edwin Ford.  Standing:  Floyd Maples, Talamage Spur-
lock, Winston L. Williams, Jack Collie, Gordan Dision, Marion Johnson, Harold Williams, Nick Wright, Rex M. Wallace, Sr., and Alvin 
Stephens. Ivan R. Smith, addressed above made General Officer.

First ROTC Building Present ROTC Building Rowe Hall

The Military Science Department today is 
called the Gamecock Battalion and is ranked 
as one of  the top producing military science 
departments in the country.  Its enrollment 
and number commissioned each year is in the 
top percentages within the southeast region of  
the country.  There are 89 cadets enrolled in 
the 2008 program year.

The JSU ROTC program is healthy and 
growing.  As alumni you can be proud of  the 
history of  the department.  Stay abreast of  the 
events of  the university and the Military Sci-
ence Department by using www.jsu.edu or 
www.jsu.edu/depart/rotc

Clifford W. Lanham
President, JSU ROTC Alumni Chapter 

60th Anniversary of Jacksonville State University 

Reserve Officers Training Corp ( ROTC)
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Chapter Contact Information
Department of Military Science, JSU
Phone: 	 256-782-5601
Fax:       	 256-782-5624
Email: 	 rotcalum@jsu.edu

VISIT the Chapter Web page: 
www.jsu.edu/alulmni/rotcalumni/

Friday, October 17, 2008 
Gamecock Center
Stephenson Hall

The ROTC Alumni Chapter Homecoming 
Banquet is for ROTC alumni, spouses, 
friends, and guests.  Make us a part of your 
homecoming.

1800 - 1830              	Social
1830 - 2030               Welcome and Introductions
				    Dinner
				    Program
Dress:			   Casual (No tie)
Reservations:		  256-782-5601 or 
				    Email: rotc@jsu.edu
				    NLT Monday, October 13, 2008
Cost:			   $25.00 per person
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	 We are looking for 53 “lost” alumni, listed by Commission Date.  In order for them to 
receive any mailings from the ROTC Alumni Chapter they must be listed on the University’s 
Master Alumni Database and annotated as ROTC.  If you are in contact with anyone on the 
list, please urge that person to contact the University at 800-231-5291, ask for the Alumni 
Affairs office and request to be entered on the database.  A Social Security Number (SSN) is 
not required in order for someone to be entered on the database.  The individual should also 
inform the office that he or she is an ROTC graduate and the date of commissioning.  If you 
know someone on the list is deceased, notify Alumni Affairs or send the office an email at 
alumni@jsu.edu.  You may also send an email to rotcalum@jsu.edu.  For record purposes, 
deceased members can be entered in the database with only a graduation or commission date, 
and persons who were commissioned but did not graduate may be entered as ROTC but Did 
Not Graduate.  Thank you for your help!

April ’75 Ford, Ricky Wayne
Dec. ’74 Brown, Michael Howard
May ’74 Hodge, David Stephen
Aug. ’73 Knight, Johnny Carl
1972 Coleman, Gary Lynn
Dec. ’72  Jolly, John William
July ’72 Murphy, Ralph Allen
1972 Mayfield, Walter Richard
June ’71 Casey, John L.
June ’71 Whitlock, James M.
Dec. ’70  Carrington, John R.
May ’70 Campbell, Mickey J.
July ’68 Abercrombie, Robert
May ’68 Walker, David R.
Jan. ’68 Crowe, Harold W.
Jan. ’68 Moore, Tony
Aug. ’67 Hampton, Thomas L.
May ’67 Henderson, Billy R.
May ’67 Mills, William F.
Jan. ’67 Henderson, Donald R.

July ’66 Street, Bernard L.
May ’66 Boyd, Jr., James T.
May ’64 Davis, Larry J.
May ’64 Priest, James H.
July ’63 Gates, Eugene L.
July ’62 Hail, James H.
July ’61 Brooks, Joseph H.
July ’61 Rowe, Harry L.
May ’61 Pruitt, Robert P.
Jan. ’61 Mulvanity, Thomas A.
Jan. ’61 Sims III, George J.
May ’60 Leonard, Theodore J.
May ’60 Morris, Jimmy R.
Jan. ’60 Davidson, James D.
Jan. ’60 Hancock, Donald L.
July ’59 Shaw, Walter B.
May ’59 Nicholson, Thomas L.
Jan. ’59 Jones, Billy B.
May ’58 Jones, Jr., Samuel F.
Jan. ’57 Barnett, Robert A.

Help Us Find Our Lost Alumni

Jan. ’57 Glenn, Jack B.
May ’56 Moore, James A.
May ’56 Smith, Calvin L.
Sept. ’55 Parson, Joe L.
May ’55 Lowery, John A.
May ’55 Roberts, Kenneth C.
April ’55 Lee, Curtis B.
Jan. ’55 Royal, James R.
July ’54 Smith, James J.
June ’52 Hardy, Jr., George
June ’52 Morris, James E.
May ’51 Rice, Charles H.
1950 Heath, Jollie J.
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Cliff Lanham, ’62 			 
President 
Lieutenant Colonel (Ret.), USA		
256-325-3775 (H)
Madison, AL				  
clanham@knology.net

Mark Pentecost, ‘75			 
1st Vice President 
Colonel (Ret.), USA			
256-447-1006 (W)
Piedmont, AL				  
pentecostm@allandtrust.org 

Terry Quarles, ’78	 		
2nd Vice President
Colonel (P), ARNG			 
256-820-9370 (H)
Anniston, AL				  
terry.quarles@us.army.mil

Joe Serviss, ’69	 	
Secretary/Treasurer
Lieutenant Colonel (Ret.), USA		
256-782-5003 (W)
Jacksonville, AL			 
jserviss@jsu.edu

Chapter Officers and Directors

Rex Forney, Jr., ‘76			
Director
Colonel (Ret.), USA			
256-325-3618 (H)
Madison, AL  			 
rexforney@knology.net

Billy Ray Arnold, ‘61 		
Director
Lieutenant Colonel (Ret.), USA	
256-232-9886 (H)
Athens, AL			 
bill.arnold@cas-inc.com

Clayton Scott, ’64			 
Director
Commander (Ret.), USN		
256-357-0274 (H)
Woodland, AL			 
escott002@centurytel.net

David Bowles, ‘80	 		
Director
Lieutanant Colonel (Ret), AUS	
757-536-5740(c)
Yorktown, Virginia			 
dbowles@egginc.com
bowlesfamily@cox.net

PAST PRESIDENTS

Joe Creel, ’65		
Director (Ex-Offico)
Colonel (Ret.), USA			
256-442-5266 (H)
Southside, AL			 
jcreel0309@bellsouth.net

Larry Lee, ’57			 
Director (Ex-Offico)
Major General (Ret.), AUS		
256-892-0993 (H)
Ohatchee, AL  			 
tenislands67@aol.com	

Bruce Pickette, ’68	 	
Director (Ex-Offico)
Lieutenant Colonel (Ret.), USA	
334-273-4680 (H)
Montgomery, AL			 
pickette@att.net

JSU ROTC ALUMNI CHAPTER
Jacksonville State University
700 Pelham Road North
Jacksonville, AL  36265-1602

Address Service Requested

SHARE THE EXPERIENCE!

Presorted Standard 
Non-Profit

Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
JSU

Therman Greene, ’59		
Director (Ex-Offico)
Colonel (Ret.), USA		
256-835-1252 (H)
Oxford, AL			 
trgreene@aol.com

Terry Quarles, ’78	 		
2nd Vice President
Colonel (P), ARNG			 
256-820-9370 (H)
Anniston, AL			 
terry.quarles@us.army.mil


